


TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

SEPTEMBER 27, 2020

SATURDAY September 26
5:00 PM William Casale

SUNDAY September 27
8:00 AM William Lenahan

10:30 AM John and Stella Sitarski
12:00 PM Manuel Romero Jr.
1:30 PM Parishioners of St. Joseph Parish

MONDAY September 28
8:00 AM Rose Garatina

TUESDAY September 29
8:00 AM Souls in purgatory

WEDNESDAY September 30
8:00 AM Vocations to Consecrated Life

THURSDAY October 1
8:00 AM The Innocent Unborn

11:30 AM Eucharistic Adoration
6:30 PM Confirmation

FRIDAY October 2
8:00 AM Michael Carnevale
6:30 PM Confirmation

SATURDAY October 3
8:30 AM Parishioners of St. Joseph Parish
5:00 PM Theresa and Anthony Torre

SUNDAY October 4
8:00 AM Msgr. Donald Endebrock

10:30 AM Deceased members of the
Aleszewski Family

12:00 PM Lurlena Pieters-Burnett
1:30 PM Parishioners of St. Joseph Parish

Intentions for the Masses not said publicly will be said
privately, by our Priests.

CANDLE INTENTIONS

For the week of September 27 - October 3

The St. Joseph Church Sanctuary Lamp burns in
loving memory of Eileen Gilbert Ellis; requested by her
sister, Christine Gilbert Foxe.

The Pieta Lamp burns for a Special Intention.

PRAY AND FAST FOR VOCATIONS
Gracious Lord, thank You for the blessings of this day. 
Continue to be near to me, and help me to understand my
vocation.  You have blessed me with many gifts and talents
which I want to use to serve You and the Church.  Help me to
know how best to serve.  Amen.

WORDS FROM THE PASTOR
Dear Parish Family,

Greetings as we welcome the new month of October this
week.  It is the month of the Rosary as well as the month of
the missions.  Please remember as we pray daily our devotion
to the Blessed Mother for the unborn and elderly and all those
for whom life is compromised due to illness or hardship.

Our School children will be praying the Rosary during these
days for Pope Francis as he receives the annual Peter’s Pence
Collection taken up in all the parishes and distributes it to the
many charitable causes worldwide.

Today, September 27, is ordinarily the feast of St. Vincent
DePaul when it is not a Sunday, and we gratefully remember
the dedicated members of our Parish St. Vincent DePaul
Society who reach out to the cares of the needy.  Anyone who
is aware of a struggling neighbor due to lack of means, please
contact our Parish Office where we can direct the case to our
St. Vincent volunteers who visit and try to respond.

God Bless you all,
Msgr. John

Children truly are the family's greatest treasure
and most precious good.  Consequently,
everyone must be helped to become aware of

the intrinsic evil of the crime of abortion.  In
attacking human life in its very first stages, it is also

an aggression against society itself.  Politicians and
legislators, therefore, as servants of the common good, are
duty bound to defend the fundamental right to life, the fruit of
God’s love. -Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI, Address at a Meeting
on Family and Life Issues in Latin America, December 3, 2005

PRAYER TO END ABORTION
Lord God, I thank You today for the gift of my life, and for the
lives of all my brothers and sisters.  I know there is nothing
that destroys more life than abortion, yet I rejoice that You
have conquered death by the Resurrection of Your Son.  I am
ready to do my part in ending abortion.  Today I commit
myself never to be silent, never to be passive, never to be
forgetful of the unborn.  I commit myself to be active in the
pro-life movement, and never to stop defending life until all
my brothers and sisters are protected, and our Nation once
again becomes a Nation with liberty and justice – not just for
some, but for all.  Through Christ our Lord.  Amen.

Our Parish will host a LIFE CHAIN next Sunday,
October 4, Respect Life Sunday.  Life Chain is a silent,
prayerful, gathering in support of all life, from
conception until natural death.  The event will be held
from 3:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m., on the Church side of
Carteret Avenue, from Locust Street to Pershing
Avenue.  Join us and show your support for human
life, in all its stages!



 
“For everything there is a season and

a time for every purpose under Heaven. . .”

a time to heal... for the sick of our Parish and especially
for Anthony LaMotta, Charles Alongi, Angelina Virola

SUNDAY MASS

Saturday - 5:00 PM, Vigil
Sunday - 8:00 AM, 10:30 AM and a

1:30 PM Spanish Mass
For those unable to attend Mass a video of the Mass can
be viewed on our Parish website.

DAILY MASS

Monday through Friday - 8:00 AM
Thursday - 7:00 PM, Spanish Mass

Saturday - 8:30 AM
Daily Masses are held in the Church Chapel.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Every Thursday, from
11:30 a.m. until 12:30 p.m., in the Church Chapel.

CONFESSIONS are heard on Saturday mornings, from
11:00 a.m. until noon, in the Church Chapel.

For your safety, all those attending any services in the
Church must wear a mask.  All social distancing and
sanitizing guidelines will be followed.

The dispensation from the obligation to attend
Mass remains in effect.  The faithful, not able to attend
Mass in the Church, are encouraged to keep the Lord's Day
holy by some other means.  For example, they should tune
in to a livestreamed Mass, read and reflect on Sacred
Scripture, pray the Rosary, or some other devotion.  Visit
www.diometuchen.org/coronavirus or our Parish website
at www.stjosephparishfamily.com

Remember in your prayers the members of our Armed
Services, especially: Taylor Setar, daughter of Greg and
Terry Setar; Thomas Rapp, grandson of Jeanette Miller; Justin
Lurker, grandson of Helen Lurker; Robert Michnowiez,
nephew of Helen Lurker; Justin Molarz, grandson of Susan
Molarz; Andrew Weaver, grandson of Joanne Halkovich;
Darren T. Dreboty, son-in-law of Jacqueline Eak; James
Molnar, grandson of Alice Benson; Elizabeth Brito and Lisa
Marie Brito, daughters of Ivette Brito;  Raymond Torres, son
of Deacon and Mrs. Ramon Torres; Laura Roe, daughter of
Louis and Maria Pena.

Almighty God, stretch forth Your mighty arm to strengthen
and protect our Armed Forces: grant that meeting danger
with courage and all occasions with discipline and loyalty,
they may truly serve the cause of justice and peace; to the
honor of Your Holy Name, Amen.

SUNDAY READINGS

First Reading - Ezekiel 18:25-28
Second Reading - Philippians 2:1-11 or 2: 1-5
Gospel - Matthew 21:28-32

Turn to God
Ezekiel exhorts his audience to turn back to God, that in so

doing they will save their lives.  Jesus tells the chief priests
and the elders that those who obey God will enter the
Kingdom of God.  Paul suggests a model in Jesus, Who
humbled Himself to do his Father’s will.  Let us listen to the
word of God, asking for God’s mercy for our failings and
God’s grace to change our minds and hearts.
Copyright © Gia Publications

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR THE WEEK
Monday: Jb 1:6-22; Lk 9:46-50
Tuesday: Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 or Rv 12:7-12a; Jn 1:47-51
Wednesday: Jb 9:1-12, 14-16; Lk 9:57-62
Thursday: Jb 19:21-27; Lk 10:1-12
Friday: Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5; Mt 18:1-5
Saturday: Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17; Lk 10:17-24
Sunday: Is 5:1-7; Phil 4:6-9; Mt 21:33-43

THANK YOU for Your Continued Support!

We are grateful to those parishioners who generously
continue to donate to our Parish, during this difficult time. 
Your weekly contributions are of great importance in
helping us meet our financial obligations.

Please continue your donations to our Church, as your
means allow, by mailing in your Church Envelopes,
dropping them in the Parish Office mail slot, or through
Online Giving.  For Online Giving, visit our Parish
website at www.stjosephparishfamily.com

WEEKLY OFFERING

September 20 $3960 $5087 (2019)

For the Son of Man came not to be served but to serve
and give His life for many. -Mark 10:45

SPECIAL COLLECTION
 Next Weekend, October 3/4

Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa
Poverty and the lack of material resources needed for ministry,
and sadly, religious persecution and oppression, are ever-
present challenges for our African brothers and sisters.  The
Solidarity Fund is a way to provide material assistance to the
Church in Africa and support many of its pastoral initiatives. 
To contribute to this collection, please use a plain white
envelope marked Church in Africa, and place it in the
collection basket in the narthex, at the weekend Masses. 
Thank you.

http://www.diometuchen.org/coronavirus
http://www.stjosephparishfamily.com
http://www.stjosephparishfamily.com


Please remember in your prayers the young people
of our Parish who will be receiving the Sacrament of
Confirmation this week, on October 1st and 2nd.

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS
Saturday, October 3 ~ 12 noon

Sunday, October 4, is the Feast of St.
Francis Assisi.  While recuperating from a

serious illness, St. Francis decided to
devote his life completely to God by

giving all his worldly possessions to the
poor.  In a coarse penitential garb, girded

with a cord, he entered upon a life of poverty,
preaching, penance, and the Gospel life.

In remembrance of St. Francis of Assisi’s love for all God’s
creatures, we will have the traditional blessing of the
animals on Saturday, October 3, at 12:00 a.m., on the lawn
of the Church.

SAINT JOSEPH SCHOOL NEWS

Saint Joseph School SCRIP Program is currently
selling ShopRite Gift Cards.  SCRIP can be purchased at
the School Office or Parish Office.  For additional
information, please call 732-541-7111.

Our students continue to collect the Aluminum Can
Tabs found on soup, soda, pet food, etc.  They are getting
close to their goal of 1,000,000 tabs!  Help them by
collecting your tabs and placing them in the container
located on the counter in the narthex.  Thank you.

PREP NEWS

The 2020-2021 PREP year starts with Mass at St. Joseph
Church on Tuesday, October 6, at 6:30 p.m.  If you have

not already register your child(ren), visit
https://stjosephprep.net/religious-education to
complete the Online Registration Form or print
the Registration Form and mail it to PREP
Office at 865 Roosevelt Avenue, Carteret, NJ. 
If this is your child's first year of religious

instruction with us, a copy of your child's Baptism Certificate
is required to be submitted with your Registration Form.

PREP Volunteers are needed.  Please prayerfully consider
sharing your time and talents with the youth of our Parish. 
For additional information, contact the St. Joseph Church
PREP Office at 732-969-8767.

America Needs Fatima ROSARY RALLY
Come pray the Rosary on Saturday, October 10, 12 noon
sharp, on the front lawn of our Church, by the statue of the
Pieta.  All are welcome.  Please bring a non-perishable food
item for the Food Pantry.

VOTING AND OUR CATHOLIC CONSCIENCE
When we vote in the November elections, our vote is

private and not coerced.  This protects our decision from
being pressured by the presence of others or their
influence, which would compromise our freedom of
choice.  It is important to complete the process of voting
without engaging in idle conversation about who deserves
to win.  These are opinions that need to be examined in
light of the issues before we arrive at the polling place and
should not be a hasty decision.

Also, prayer helps in examining what determines a good
choice and prayer needs time beforehand, as well as
determination, to not change the decision once a guided
understanding by reflection, information, and discernment
has been made.  Make sure enough time is given to think
about the choices, be informed on the issues, and discern
the decision.

Msgr. John Gordon 

Champions for Catholic Charities Virtual Gala
This year, the 2020 Champions for Catholic Charities will
be celebrated through a pre-recorded video scheduled to
premiere on October 22, at 7:00 p.m.  The event will feature
testimonials from people whose lives have been transformed
by Catholic Charities.  For donations and sponsorship, visit 
www.diometuchen.org/champions.  For information, email
champions@diometuchen.org or call 732-562-2432.

Celebrating Silver & Gold Wedding Anniversaries
You are cordially invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th

Wedding Anniversary by receiving a congratulatory message
from Bishop James F. Checchio.  Registration is required to
receive your message by mail.  Please register online at:
www.diometuchen.org/silver-and-gold-anniversary-
celebration  Registration will close on October 15, 2020. 
Donations of Gratitude may be made online or by emailing
amarshall@diometuchen.org

The Office of Family Life is pleased to announce the creation
of the Blue Rosary Guild.  The purpose of the Guild is for
community members of all ages to make pocket Rosaries for
Law Enforcement Officers, providing them with support and
spiritual strength and promoting devotion to the Rosary
among all the faithful.  All materials and instructions will be
provided and a Zoom virtual tutorial will also be scheduled. 
To volunteer, contact Cristina D'Averso-Collins, Director of
the Office of Family Life at cdaverso@diometuchen.org

PARISH DIRECTORY
Parish Office 732-541-8946
Religious Education 732-969-8767
St. Joseph School 732-541-7111
St. Vincent de Paul 732-541-8946 ext.108

Parish Website:  www.stjosephparishfamily.com
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http://www.diometuchen.org/champions
http://www.diometuchen.org/silver-and-gold-anniversary-celebration
http://www.diometuchen.org/silver-and-gold-anniversary-celebration
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http://www.stjosephparishfamily.com



